OSURA Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, April 17, 2009

Present: Kathy Heath, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Gary Tiedeman, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow, Kate Sanders.

Absent:  Erin Haynes, Bobbye Koeper, Susan Poole, Mike Rainbolt, Bill Smart.

Vice-president Elect Jo Anne Trow called the meeting to order at 10:03.

Approval of minutes: Minutes were approved as distributed (with a change to Membership Services Comm., which planned to meet next Monday, Apr, 23rd.)
Treasurer’s Report: Carol Kronstad reported expenditures to date of $4699.09. Thus, we have $4301.91 as a remaining balance (based on the original $9000.00 amount from University Advancement.)  There was considerable discussion of the status of our finances. Refer to New Business for a motion concerning finances.  There are several expenditures outstanding and anticipated (Annual Meeting costs, rentals, and mailing costs.)

The status of Scholarship funds is:  $1778.00 is the current total that has been contributed specifically for the OSURA Scholarship fund (these monies are in the OSUF account.) The amount collected for OSURA dues this year stands at $5880. Assuming that one-half of this amount is designated for current scholarship award(s) and/or adding to the Scholarship Fund balance, then $2940 is available for these purposes. [Secretarial note: although not mentioned at this meeting, it should be kept in mind that on 3/28/2008, the OSURA Board voted to reserve $10,000 of the OSUF monies specifically as Scholarship funds.] 

There was considerable discussion of two matters regarding Scholarships (1) the necessity of increasing the OSUF balance to at least $25,000 so we can begin realizing earnings on OSURA monies and (2) limiting the number of scholarships awarded to help achieve (1). It was agreed to consider these matters further at an early Fall Board meeting where a broader base of opinion will be available. In the meantime, efforts to achieve (1) will take the form of appeals to members in both the Spring Newsletter and at the Annual Meeting.
Committee Reports
Golf Comm. No report.

Membership Services.  Gary Tiedeman. A successful, but lightly attended program on travel, sponsored by the Member Services Comm. was held recently. Expenses were estimate at $132. April 22nd is the date for a program on Health Resources. At its recent meeting, the Committee discussed possible programs for next year. Topics mentioned were: Social aspects of the Internet (e.g., using Twitter), and Dealing with death. Also, the biennial Pre-retirement Planning meeting will be offered in 09-10.
Program Comm. Curt McCann. Twenty members (space limited to twenty) participated in the April 9 tour of new facilities at Good Samaritan Hospital. The event was deemed highly successful and very interesting. Upcoming events:
· Tour of Hinsdale Wave Lab, Sat. May 2nd, 12:45. The regular Mother’s Weekend tours begin at 1:00 P.M.

· August 13, Bard in the Quad event. Play title not available yet.

Membership Comm. Jim Krueger. Kathy Meddaugh and her committee completed a letter inviting retirees from the past who have never joined OSURA, to join OSURA, and to come to the Annual Meeting. The letter was mailed out to about 400 individuals in early April. There is a group of 128 former members who have not renewed that the committee will consider contacting in some way. Any person who does join or renew will have a 2009-10 membership.
Scholarship Comm. No report this time. Recipients have been identified (see March minutes.)

Newsletter Comm. Gary Tiedeman. The Spring Newsletter will be sent out some time after the Annual meeting. It will report on the meeting, highlight the scholarship recipients, make a pitch for donations to the OSUF Scholarship Fund, and include the President’s message from Bill Smart. Newly elected Board members will be featured in the Fall letter.

Volunteer Comm. Terri Tower reported on consideration of the best nominee for Outstanding Volunteer of the Year. Nancy Evans will be our award recipient. Also, volunteers are being requested for the Hinsdale Wave Lab tour on May 2nd and the for the upcoming Career Fair. There will be a need for volunteers for various summer events.

Nominations Comm. Kathy Heath reported that our nominees are: for New Board Member (to be voted on by the general membership at the May 6, 2009 Annual Meeting) –  Gideon Alegado, John Block, and Helen Polensek. Current Board members standing for re-election – Erin Haynes and Terri Tower.

Nominees for Officers, to be voted on at the next Board meeting. For President-elect – Susan Poole. For re-election as Treasurer – Carol Kronstad. For Secretary – Jim Krueger. Serving automatically are Bill Smart as Past-president and Jo Anne Trow as President.
The foregoing recommendations were approved by voice vote.
Old Business
· A second draft of the Annual Meeting agenda, formulated by Bill Smart, was distributed. The title of Edmonston’s talk will be “The Birth of OSU”. It was agreed that volunteers for standing committees will be solicited and that signup forms will be available.
· By-law revisions were presented by Jo Anne Trow and discussed. Changes considered were: Section IV: board members may be elected for a second, consecutive term. Section V: attempt to differentiate between program activities of the Program Comm. and the Membership Services Comm. Section VI: possibility of re-election of officers.

It was decided to postpone final consideration of these revisions to a later Board meeting in order to establish the desired wording and intent of the changes.
New Business
Voluntary reduction of funds from University Advancement was considered briefly. It was moved (Kronstad) and seconded(Tower) that: The OSURA Board wishes to express to the University Advancement Office its willingness to return a portion of OSURA’s $9000 allotment for 2008-09 – by an amount to be determined in June in discussion with University Advancement.
Kathy Heath is leaving the Board after several years of outstanding service. Great job, Kathy, and thanks from all of us!

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon. Next meeting Friday, June 12 (note earlier date).

Respectfully submitted

Jim Krueger, Acting Secretary
